Draft script for community to call politicians 
Hi _______________ [politician’s name]
· I am ___________[name], a member of the public from your electorate seat of ____________ [electorate name].
· I am also a bereaved parent whose child passed away from stillbirth/ miscarriage/ TFMR/ miscarriage
OR I am a family member of a bereaved parent.
OR I am friend of someone who is a bereaved parent.
OR I am a member of the public that is devastated by the news of Red Nose Australia’s funding loss.
· I’m calling because I’m highly concerned about the funding loss to Red Nose Australia’s bereavement services, which will have a devastating impact on the many bereaved families who access these critical services.
· If funding is not renewed, this will mean that from July 1, there will be a drastic reduction in support services for grieving families, following the loss of a child, baby or pregnancy. If funding isn’t renewed this will likely result in:
· the closure of the Red Nose 24/7 Support Line
· a massive increase in wait times and
· a drastic reduction in expert care and specialised bereavement support.
· Red Nose have been providing specialist care for anyone affected by the loss of a pregnancy, stillbirth, death of a baby or child for almost fifty years. 
· Did you know that over the past financial year, Red Nose supported over 13,000 bereaved families across Australia?
· Government funding is essential to provide professional counselling, peer support, and memorial resources.  

· Unaddressed grief can lead to long-term mental health challenges, impacting individuals and communities - ultimately leading to a higher cost for our health services.   
· The absence of support can lead to increased mental health issues among bereaved parents, such as depression and anxiety, which in turn result in higher healthcare utilisation and productivity losses.
· Given that perinatal depression and anxiety costs Australia approximately $877 million annually, with $643 million attributed to productivity losses, the financial impact could be significant, emphasising the value and importance of further funding. 
· I am urging you to make a commitment and prioritise funding for specialist bereavement support and reinstate the support lifeline that will help over 13,000 grief-stricken Australian families annually
· Thank you for your time.
